AGUA DULCE TOWN COUNCIL

Regular Meeting of September 27, 2006 

 Minutes  


Council Members Present:

Donal MacAdam- President, Ramona Hall-Secretary; Mary Johnson-Treasurer; Peg Spry

 Ze Gonzales,

Council Members Absent:

Elodie Buck, Terry Leonard
	TOPIC


	DISCUSSION
	MOTIONS
	RESULT/DECISION



	
	
	
	

	CALL TO ORDER /
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
	The regular meeting of September 27, 2006 was called to order by President Don MacAdam at 7:06 PM.  
	
	

	APPROVAL OF AGENDA
	MSP – as amended:  Move Unfinished Business item Power Tower Project to after approval of Agenda.

	M: MJ
S:   PS
	In Favor:  5
Against:   0


	UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  ANTELOPE-PARDEE PROJECT
	MSP – the Town Council will send a letter to Governor Schwarzeneger and other responsible parties expressing opposition to the Alternate Route 5. See Attachment
ADAPT Committee Chair, Mary Johnson, provided an update on the committee’s activities.  The committee hired an attorney to write the legal response to the Draft EIR.  They will prepare a letter for the Town Council to review and to add as an exhibit to the response document.  They are also working on getting written comments from community groups.  ADAPT has a goal of raising a minimum of $10,000.  Any money not used will be redistributed to contributors in % received of the whole.  The committee is also working closely with various governmental representatives and the City of Santa Clarita.  The committee anticipates that the final decisions by CPUC will be made by December 31, 2006.  MJ requested the ADTC hold a Special Meeting on Sunday, Oct. 1st for the purpose of presenting the TC with the legal response and a recommended letter from the TC to be included with the legal response as an exhibit.
	M:  RH
S:   DM
	In Favor:  4
Abstain:   1 (MJ)

Against:   0

	APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES :  
6-28-06; 7-12-06; 9-06-06; 9-13-06; 9-20-06
	MSP – Approve 6-28-06 as submitted.
MSP – Approve 7-12-06 as amended.  Change approval of agendas to In Favor:  3; Against:  1 (PS). Under New Business, Acting Chair will be installed the first mtg. in Sept.  Adjournment was at 9:40 PM.
MSP – Approve 9-6-06 as submitted.

MSP – Aprrove 9-13-06 as submitted.

MSP- Approve 9-20-06 as amended to read:  Sum collected as $2700.00
	M:  MJ
S:  ZG

M:  MJ

S:  ZG

M:  MJ

S:  ZG

M:  MJ

S:   DM

M:  MJ

S:   DM
	In Favor:  4
Abstain:   1 (DM)

Against:   0

In Favor:  4
Abstain:   1 (DM)

Against:   0

In Favor:  5
Against:   0

In Favor:  5
Against:   0

In Favor:   4
Abstain:    1(ZG)

Against:    0

	TREASURER REPORT
	Treasurer report accepted as amended.
MSP – move balance from R. Hall donation, formally designated for storage, to General Fund.
	M:  DM
S:   RH
	In Favor:  5
Against:   0

	REPORT FROM THE CALIFORNIA HIGHWAY PATROL
	No report. 
	
	Information only

	FIRE DEPT REPORT
	No Report
	
	Information only

	SECRETARY REPORT
	No Report
	
	Information only

	5TH DISTRICT REPORT


	Senior Deputy Bob Haueter:  Mayor Antonovich has written a letter in opposition to the Alternate 5 Route of the Antelope-Pardee Tower Project.  He is also preparing a motion for the Board of Sups. to vote on for next Tuesday.  County Staff will have its report completed and ready to present to the BOS at that time.  Mr. Haueter also suggested that the ADTC contact the Governor’s office in Sacramento, Board Members of the CPUC, and other government representatives.  Electronic communication is recommended.
In other action, the BOS has allocated additional resources (18 million dollars) to the Sheriff’s Department which will be equally allocated between contract cities and unincorporated areas.

Mr. Haueter had DA investigators and the Dept. of Regional Planning check out the Alamo property located on Sierra Highway.  There were no violations noted.
	
	Information only

	
	
	
	

	COUNCIL MEMBERS REPORTS
	ZG presented information regarding the LACO water well forum.  He stated that there were about 100 people present from Acton, along with members of the Acton Town Council.  Although County representatives encouraged people to speak with them individually about concerns, it was also made clear that new wells and new subdivisions supply must meet LACO, Environmental Health, and State guidelines as of January, 2006.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	COMMITTEE REPORTS:  Installation of Election Committee
	Election Committee Report (see attachment) presented by Diane Terito.  Two committee members, Marilyn Garner and Jim Jennings have resigned from the committee in order to run for ADTC.  The application period has been closed but eligibility for the 5 applicants has not yet been verified.  That will occur on Thursday.  A Candidate Forum will be held at the Women’s club on October 12, 2006.
Community Standards District Committee Report presented by Lorene Cangiano (see attachment). The CSD is on schedule.  Representatives met with County personnel to ask some questions regarding boundaries, clustering, and appendices to the CSD document.  CSD Committee representatives understood County reps., Bob Haueter and Andy Malakates, to state that the ADTC can add to or change the appendices and parts of the CSD  without opening up the whole document if the issues to be changed are non-controversial.  The Committee hopes to have a Master Plan developed by October 16 as to how the CSD document will be disseminated throughout the community.
Land Use Chair Ramona Hall, provided information to the council regarding current Regional Planning proposals for local building projects  (see attachements).  
	
	Information only

Information only

Information only



	
	
	
	

	UNFINISHED BUSINESS
	RH provided the TC with a Draft letter to Buck McKeon regarding the Soledad Canyon Mine Leases Adjustment Act.  The letter was accepted as presented and signed by the Chair.
	
	By Consensus

	NEW BUSINESS
	1.  Wagon Wheel Plaza – deferred to the next general meeting when Elodie Buck can present
2.  Discuss possibility of TC meeting once per month – deferred to the next general meeting.
	
	Information only

	OPEN FORUM
	President Andy Fried of SAFE provided information regarding his contacts with various local officials on the matter of the Antelope-Pardee Tower Project.  Audrey Strickland has told him that she will be writing a letter in opposition to Alternate 5.  SAFE is also working closely with Buck McKeon’s office.
Mr. Chuck Brink provided information regarding his efforts on behalf of a group of local homeowners with respect to their opposition to Alternate Route 5 of the Antelope-Pardee Transmission Project.


	
	

	FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS
	ADAPT Committee

CSD Committee
Election Committee

Brigs Road Access

Tick Cyn. Development (ingress/egress of traffic)
Water Quality Meeting

SOS site

Arsenic standards and water well issue (status by Haueter)
	
	Information only

	ADJOURNMENT
	MSP – The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:25 PM.
	M: ZG
S: DM
	Approve:  5
Against:    0


Prepared by Ramona Hall, Secretary, Agua Dulce Town Council 2006.   Accepted as amended by the TC on 10-11-06.
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